Hill Country Cloggers Board Meeting


November 12, 2020

The regular monthly meeting of the Hill Country Cloggers was held at the Brunswick Grange in Brunswick, NY on Thursday, November 12, 2020.  The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm by President George Beaudoin.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The Board Members present were:  George Beaudoin, Audrey Koester, Jackie Lawlor, Christopher Chien, Barbara Dzembo, Tom Poole and Alice Grimsley.  Bev Quinn and Linda Schroeder were also present.
The Secretary’s Report from the September 8, 2020 Board Meeting was distributed to all present.  The Secretary read the minutes.  A motion to accept the report was made by Tom Poole and seconded by Alice Grimsley.  The motion carried.

The Treasurer’s Report for September 2020 was distributed.  A motion to accept the report (with an explanation for check #2741 to George Beaudoin) was made by Audrey Koester and seconded by Christopher Chien.   The motion carried.
The Treasurer’s Report for October 2020 was distributed.  A motion to accept the report was made by Alice Grimsley and seconded by Christopher Chien.   The motion carried.

Old Business

A thermometer was purchased.  Funding for same was allocated at the September 8, 2020 Board Meeting.

Checks were sent out for use of Tamarac High School for January – middle of March and West Hoosick Baptist Church January – middle of March and July – end of the year.  One to Tamarac High School and the other to West Hoosick Baptist Church in the amount of $75.00 each.

Audrey Koester gave an update on the December 5, 2020 Christmas Party.  Due to the new guidelines for New York State the suggestion was made to cancel the Christmas Party (no dancing).  A motion to cancel the Christmas Party for 2020 was made by Chris Chien and seconded by Bev Quinn.  The motion carried.
President Beaudoin gave an update on the computer that we are currently using (in need of repair).   Tom Poole brought the lap top for diagnostics.  We can purchase a laptop for $200 with a CD insert.  The new laptops do not have an insert for CD’s, you have to purchase some type of external drive in order to use CD’s.  Tom Poole volunteered to give HCC an old laptop that he has.  However, Tom needs a product key for the software.  If he can get the product key for the software there would be a 90-day warranty.

Bev Quinn asked the Board “why the increase on the weekly fee was not presented to the Membership?”  President Beaudoin stated that due to COVID 19 we only took in $375 for the year.  Normally from January to November that amount would be between $3500 - $4000.  HCC could not sustain if we didn’t raise the weekly fee.  The Board is the deciding factor for finances for HCC.
New Business
President Beaudoin advised the Board USDA gets the insurance from Bollinger. They advised him the rates were going to be raised.  USDA said they will absorb the increase. There will be no increase to members for 2021.

President Beaudoin asked Alice Grimsley if she talked to the Brunswick Grange Board about a donation for the use of their facility from July to the end of the year.  Alice introduced Bill Hodges, the President of the Brunswick Grange. He stated that no fee would be charged to the Hill Country Cloggers.  This is part of their Community Service.  President Beaudoin and the rest of the Board thanked him for the Brunswick Grange’s generous offer.
The December Board Meeting has been cancelled.  The next Board meeting will be January 14, 2021.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Audrey Koester and seconded by Tom Poole at 6:00 pm.
